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TOWNSHIP OF NORTH HURON REPORT 
Item No.   

 
RECOMMENDATON: 
THAT the Council of the Township of North Huron hereby receive the report John Street 
Assumption for Maintenance Purposes for information;   
 
AND THAT the Council of the Township of North Huron hereby direct the Clerk to bring 
forward a By-Law to assume John Street from the former terminus to the newly constructed 
Maitland Valley Elementary School for maintenance purposes. 

 
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 
This street was constructed as part of the construction project for the Maitland Valley 
Elementary School. John Street was extended from the previous terminus to the new 
school that was constructed. The developer (school board) is responsible for maintenance 
for a period of time before the Municipality will assume the constructed assets for 
maintenance purposes. That period of time has now passed, and it is appropriate for the 
Municipality to assume the road for maintenance purposes, signifying Municipal obligation 
to adhere to Minimum Maintenance Standards (O/Reg 239/02). The assumption process is 
completed through the passing of a By-Law.    

 
DISCUSSION 
No further discussion necessary.  

 
FINANCIAL IMPACT 
No direct financial impact at this time. Future maintenance activities, when required, will be 
conducted through the Operations budget for Roads.  

 
FUTURE CONSIDERATIONS 
No future considerations at this time.  
 
RELATIONSHIP TO STRATEGIC PLAN   
Goal #2 is that Township residents are engaged and well informed. Goal # 4 is that 
Township administration is fiscally responsible and strives for operational excellence. 

 
 
 
 

 

REPORT TO:  Reeve Vincent and Members of Council 
PREPARED BY:  Jeff Molenhuis 
DATE: 02/08/2016 
SUBJECT: John Street Assumption for Maintenance Purposes 
ATTACHMENTS: None 

Jeff Molenhuis, Director of Public Works  Sharon Chambers, CAO 


